
 

February 8, 2021 
 
The Honorable Charles E. Schumer 
Majority Leader 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
The Honorable Richard J. Durbin 
Chairman 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 

The Honorable Mitch McConnell 
Minority Leader 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

The Honorable Charles E. Grassley 
Ranking Member 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Re:  Nomination of Kristen Clarke for Assistant Attorney General  of the Civil Rights 
Division of the United States Department of Justice 

Dear Majority Leader Schumer, Minority Leader McConnell, Chairman Durbin and Ranking 
Member Grassley: 

We write in strong support of the nomination of Kristen Clarke for the position of Assistant 
Attorney General of the Civil Rights Division of the United States Department of Justice.  This 
letter is written on behalf of the Executive Committee of the Board of the Lawyers’ Committee for 
Civil Rights Under Law, and other members of our Board who are former Chairs of the Board.   
 
The Lawyers’ Committee is an organization whose principal mission is to secure equal justice for all 
through the rule of law. The Lawyers’ Committee was c​reated at the request of President John F. 
Kennedy in the summer of 1963 in the midst of a struggle to end racial segregation and 
institutionalized racial discrimination.  President Kennedy presciently recognized that lawyers could 
use their training and influence to move the struggle for the protection of civil rights from the 
streets to the courts.  
 
Though we have achieved much in the way of advancing civil rights since the 1960s, through both 
litigation and statutory changes, we recognize that much work remains to be done before all 
Americans obtain the benefits and privileges of full equality under the law. The work of Kristen 
Clarke, our President and Executive Director for the past five years, reminds us that ​in representing 
those who have suffered discrimination,​ we move our country a step closer to achieving our 
overarching goal of full equality for all Americans.  
 
We know Kristen well and we know that she has fought throughout her career to achieve this goal. 
We know her as a daughter of immigrants, and a life-long leader in the struggle to achieve equal 
rights for all. ​We know her as a tireless advocate who became a civil rights lawyer because she saw 
the law as the best vehicle to address systemic racism and other barriers preventing all Americans 
from enjoying the opportunities available to the more privileged members of our society.​ We have 
observed her toil -- on a day to day basis under challenging circumstances -- over legal strategy, 

 



 

directing and leading staff, and serving clients with zeal, compassion, and integrity. She is 
unapologetic in her quest for both equity and equality and is fearless in her willingness to identify 
those areas where our democracy is falling short.  
 
Now, following a twenty-year career devoted exclusively to advancing the civil rights of all 
Americans, and after President Biden nominated Kristen to serve as the Assistant Attorney General 
of the Civil Rights Division at the United States Department of Justice, there are people who have 
leveled attacks, describing her as “hateful” and “racist.” These assertions are belied not only by 
Kristen’s distinguished career fighting against hate and injustice, but also by the daily example that 
she has shown to those of us who know her personally and have closely observed her 
professionalism, her compassion, and her integrity.  
 
All of us are attorneys who have interacted with many attorneys and public officials throughout our 
professional careers.  We are a diverse group of attorneys, representing all sectors of our society, and 
reflect the make-up of our country.  All of us, without hesitation, know Kristen to be an attorney 
with the utmost integrity, with a deep and abiding commitment to fight against bigotry in all forms, 
including racism and antisemitism. Our support is based upon our close working relationship with 
Kristen in her professional capacity, and our personal relationship with her over the years.  During 
those years Kristen has always been at the forefront of the fight against all forms of discrimination 
and hate-mongering, both explicit and implicit.   
 
We therefore take great pride in submitting this letter on behalf of Kristen Clarke’s nomination. And 
we can think of no better words to describe Kristen than the ones the President used to describe her 
and her fellow nominees: ​“eminently qualified, embody[ing] character and judgment that is beyond 
reproach, and hav[ing] devoted their careers to serving the American people with honor and 
integrity.” 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Hon.​ ​Shira​ ​A.​ ​Scheindlin 
United States District Judge (Ret.)​1  
 
Stanley J. Brown 
Hogan Lovells US LLP 
 
Nicholas Christakos 
Eversheds Sutherland (US) LLP 
 

1 Listed affiliations for all signatories are for identification purposes only. 

 



 

Marc L. Fleischaker  
Arent Fox LLP 
 
Robert E. Harrington 
Robinson Bradshaw 
 
Danielle Holley-Walker 
Dean, Howard University School of Law 
 
Gary T. Johnson 
Chicago History Museum 
 
Michael D. Jones, P.C.  
Kirkland & Ellis LLP 
 
James P. Joseph 
Arnold & Porter LLP 
 
John S. Kiernan 
Debevoise & Plimpton 
 
Adam Klein 
Outten & Golden LLP 
 
Daniel F. Kolb 
Davis Polk & Wardwell LLP 
 
Charles T. Lester, Jr. 
Eversheds Sutherland (US) LLP 
 
Marjorie Press Lindblom 
Kirkland & Ellis LLP 
 
Jack Londen 
Morrison & Foerster LLP 
 
John M. Nonna 
Westchester County Attorney  
 
Bettina B. Plevan 
Proskauer Rose LLP 

 



 

 
Bradley Phillips 
Munger, Tolles & Olson LLP 
 
Donald J. Rosenberg 
Qualcomm Inc. 
 
Paul Saunders (Ret.) 
Cravath, Swaine & Moore LLP 
 
Thomas Sager 
Ballard Spahr LLP 
 
Jane Sherburne  
Sherburne PLLC 
 
Marsha E. Simms  
Weil, Gotshal & Manges LLP 
 
John Skilton 
Perkins Coie LLP 
 
David Smith 
Schnader 
 
Eleanor Smith 
Zuckerman Spaeder LLP 
 
Edward Soto 
Weil, Gotshal & Manges LLP 
 
Michael E. Swartz 
Schulte Roth & Zabel LLP 
 
Joseph K. West 
Duane Morris LLP 
 
Teresa Wynn Roseborough 
Former Co-chair, Lawyers’ Committee for Civil Rights Under Law 
 
 

 


